
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 4                     Week 9 

 08  December  2023 

UPCOMING DATES 
Dec 8  Scholastic Issue 8 closes. 
Dec 8  Juices for sale at office, $2 each. Last day. 
Dec 12  Prizegiving Rehearsal and Attendance Certificates. 
   Hangi Prep. 
Dec 13  Hangi. 
Dec 14  Bring a Can mufti day. Supporting Salvation Army. 
Dec 15  Prizegiving. 
   Reports Going Home. 
Dec 19   Last Day of Term 4. School Closes 1pm. 

2024 
Jan 31  Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 1,2 & 5 Office open for enrolments and uniform sales. 
Feb 6  Waitangi Day. No School. 
Feb 7  First day of School for students. 

Powhiri at Waihi College 



PHONES 
ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 

Just a reminder that you can send your absentee  
notification to the eTap parent app. 

 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is 

absent they are marked as Truant? 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Issue Number 8 went home last week. Orders and payment can be done online or through the  

school office. Issue 8 closes tomorrow Friday 8th December 2023. 

Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments.  

Please use your surname as a reference. 
 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

Kia ora Whanau,  
 
Many many thanks for your support on Thursday, and either picking your little ones up, or coming along in support at the 
College powhiri. What a humbling and overwhelming experience for all involved.  I want to extend my thanks to my whānau 
and Waihi East team for their aroha and support.  
 
Big thanks to all those who have been able to help with transport and helping our tāmariki have some fabulous experiences, 
over the last week or so - I'm quite sure their memoirs will be lined with happiness and feelings of belonging and care.  
 
Next week is another big week - please do come along for our hangi and farewell on Wednesday and Prizegiving on Friday.  
We will be honouring our lovely Mrs. Brewer, Miss Croker and Mrs. Wright at our prizegiving, followed by a small private 
event, as requested, so if you wish to pay your respects over the next week - it would be a wonderful time to do so.  
 
We have been fortunate to have Miss Croker with us for her first 2 years teaching! Watching her grow and glow as an edu-
cator has been our privilege - we have loved having your bubbly, fun and 'can do' ways on our staff - wishing you all the 
very best on your new overseas adventure!  
 
We have had lovely Mrs. Wright with us for the last 2 years as well!  Thankyou for your incredible contributions to our 
school, and our Leadership team, your creative, warm and fun ways have made us richer for them!  We wish you all the 
very best as you head to your new kura!  
 
We have had our lovely Mrs. Brewer with us for over 3 decades! How amazing to have this wisdom, community knowledge, 
and care with us for so long!  Mrs. Brewer is absolutely the queen of the classroom, and we are so in awe of your back map-
ping, curriculum knowledge, fun, colorful and fabulous ways - not to mention fabulous red lipstick!  We are so thrilled for 
your next adventure, and so pleased that we will still see you lots in our community.  
 
Such fantastic wahine toa!  Bless you each as you embark on the next chapter of your journey! 
 
Nga mihi nui 
Briar 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

WAIHI EAST SCHOOL LIBRARY 
Our school library has closed for 2023. Please return ALL library books to school now 

to allow us time to perform the annual stocktake.  Thanks 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have received a Principal’s Awards for Term 4.  
These students have displayed one or more of our School values this term. 

 
Caring; Maia G, Emily T, Quinn S, Empria K, Amaya H, Lexi V, Coen W, Logan J, Justus T, Jaysen 
W. 
Responsibility; Braxton B, Bentley B, Jacob H, Emily T, Emily O, James Q, Mila BS, Kaden B, Lily 
M, Lexi V, Coen W, Carter M, Tangaroa O, Harjass S. 
Respectful; Skye K, Josiah de O, Leo-Joseph, Jacob H, Emily O, Indie N, Oliver C, Carter M, Sadie 
B, Eli B, Justus T. 



 

Room 7 (new entrants) have written and illustrated an amazing  book.  
Continued next page. 



Carols at Christmas 

Holly in the halls 

Ripping presents open 

In the snow 

Santa is in the house 

Time to open our presents 

Making joy 

At Christmas 

So much fun is done 

 

Jingle Bell Rock 

On Christmas 

Yay!! 
 
By James Q 
Room 4 

STUDENTS WORK 

SANTA PARADE 
A HUGE thanks to all involved in 
the Christmas Float held last Sat-
urday. Special Thanks to Carters 
Contractor for the truck and  
driver. 
 
Great news, Waihi East Won 
Best Float and a very welcome 
cash prize! 





COMMUNITY NOTICES 





THANKS TO OUR 
GREAT DUFFY 

BOOKS  
SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations 

mean more books 
for kids. 

  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donation means more books for kids. 
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